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Welcome to the first newsletter of the summer term. 
 
We have had a fantastic first week back in school. Children settled quickly into their routines and 
have worked hard in all their lessons. An extra special well done to our Y6 children who are 
continuing to work their socks off in preparation for their SATS. So many children are reporting 
increased confidence this week due to Mrs Hayes quick tips and Miss Todd’s support.  
 
There is so much happening in school over this next half term, so please ensure to check all of dates 
on the back page of this newsletter.  
 
As an inclusive school, we try to raise awareness of many different disabilities, special educational 
needs and medical needs. We have a child in school who has type 1 diabetes. On Monday, our 
children will be learning more about this medical condition and we are asking all children to wear 
something additional that is blue for example blue socks, blue hair accessories etc. If anyone would 
like to donate to the charity that support type 1 diabetes, donations will be taken on parent pay.  
 
On Monday, Mrs Arnaud will also be hosting our second SEND coffee morning. This will be from 9-
10 am in the school hall. We look forward to seeing as many of you there as possible.  
 
There have been a couple of letters sent home this week so please ensure you have read them, as 
it includes important details; 
 
1: The new breakfast and afterschool clubs  
2: The Kings Coronation celebration event  
 
There is a really useful article from National Online Safety attached to this newsletter, linked to 
social media usage in children.  
 
Have a great weekend everyone 
 
Mrs Callaghan  
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Uniform reminders 

 
In the summer term, pale blue gingham summer dresses may be worn in school 

Here is a reminder of correct school uniform. If parents have any unform that is now too small, we 
would like to start a uniform bank within school. If any items of uniform are too small, please wash 
them and send them into school and I will keep a running record of what we have available should 
there be any families in need.   

 
Item of 
clothing 

School agreed standard 

Shirt White buttoned cotton shirt 

 
Bottoms 

Mid or dark grey (not black) 
Trousers/skirt/shorts/pinafore dress 
Summer Term options: Shorts/light blue checked summer 
dress 

Jumper Navy blue with logo 
V Neck Jumper or cardigan  

Tie Navy and white diagonal striped  
Elasticated 

Shoes 
 

Sensible black flat school shoes or plain black trainers with 
no other colour/logo 

Socks White/grey/black 
Grey tights 

Nursery White polo top and grey or navy-blue joggers/leggings with  
Navy Blue school jumper or cardigan with Logo   

 
PE 

White plain t-shirt 
Navy blue shorts 
Black plimsolls 
Outdoor kit- Plain navy tracksuit bottoms/jumper and 
trainers.  

 
Please note that trainers are permitted under our uniform policy, but these must be 

plain black. PE kits should be in school every Wednesday as all children will have PE on 
this day. Children will be asked to wear one of the spare kits if full kit is not in school.  
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Learning this week… 

This week in EYFS we have started to look at different types of homes. The children made a list of all the 
type of homes they knew, including cave, trailer, connected houses and flats. We created our own 
houses and drew our families inside them. We spoke, then wrote about our favourite room in the house 
and why we liked spending time in there. In PE we have started to practice activities ready for sports 
day, we can't wait for you to come and watch us! In Maths we have started to recognise numbers to 20, 
and looked at how a number such as 15 is actually made up of 10 and 5. Can the children find any teens' 
numbers around the house or on doors on the way to school?  Could they go on a number hunt for 
them? We have also been enjoying the sunshine in our outdoor area, please ensure your child has a cap 
/ summer hat with them on those warmer days. 
Miss Curtis 
Snowy Owls have had a brilliant first week back showing great attitude to their learning and trying their 
best to follow the school rules. We have started fractions this week in Maths, finding halves and 
quarters of shapes. The children have been finding many different ways to do this. We enjoyed an Art 
afternoon making artwork inspired by Georgia O'Keefe. The children designed their work first using 
different lines and spiral shapes to make different areas with boundaries all across their page. They then 
painted their pieces by creating different tones and shades. In English we have started a new text called 
'Rosie Revere Engineer'. We have been writing a diary account as Rosie to describe how she is feeling at 
this point in the story. Well done everyone! Keep working hard! :) 
 Miss Sands  
An amazing start to the summer term in Hawk Owls. The children have come back from Easter 
extremely settled and ready to learn. This week we have been continuing our work on fractions looking 
at fractions of an amount, we have used a lot of chocolate this week to support the children's learning 
as well as putting our maths work into context. In English, we have been looking at our new quality text 
'The Whale', the children have enjoyed looking at the picture book and making predictions about the 
text. Our Steps to Read sessions have linked well and the children are enthusiastic to learn more about 
whales. We have started our summer term geography unit linked to rivers and water. The children have 
all labelled the upper, middle and lower course of a river and how the movement of the water changes 
at each course. 
Mrs Price 
Desert Owls have had another amazing week of working hard, helping each other to learn and 
showing their resilience. In Maths, we have been learning all about decimals and matching these 
to fraction equivalents. The children have found using bead strings really helpful to develop 
their understanding. We have been reading newspaper reports in English, and looking at the 
different features. We have enjoyed some drama activities: role playing journalists and 
bystanders to help us to write witness statements based on our Twisted Tales. On Friday we 
enjoyed some mindfulness activities at the end of a very busy week. Well done everyone, I am 
so very impressed with your hard work 
Mrs Hayes 
This week Tawny Owls have had a very busy week with a big focus on Fractions. Every child in the class 
has been reintroduced to fractions and have had a go to understand the basics of what a fraction is, 
including sharing. We have also started our new topic of 'explorers'. We have spoken about why we 
would make a good explorer. We are going to focus on famous explorers, but as prior learning we 
looked at significant people in our own lives. Everyone was able to list multiple people who were 
important to them and why.  
Miss Pemberton 



 
 
 

 

  
  4   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attendance News  
 

Please be reminded that holidays in term time are not authorised and may incur 
fines from the local authority. 1 week away from school means children will miss 
approximately 32 hours of learning each week from up to 14 different subjects. 
This learning is hard to recover as new concepts and new learning is introduced 

everyday. Statistics show that children who make the most progress attend school 
more regularly.  

It is also the run up to KS1 phonics check, KS1 SATS, Y4 multiplication 
check and KS2 SATS.  

Every day is critical in ensuring children are as prepared as possible. 
 

 
 Stars of the week  

 
 

 Dojo Champions  
 

Nursery: Jaxon 
Reception:  Amelia 

Year 1:  Jack 
Year 2: Rowan BB 

Year 3: Mason  
Year 4: Esmai 
Year 5: Poppy 
Year 6:  Louie 

RP: Milo 

Nursery: Archie 
Reception: Amelia 
Year 1:   Ayden 
Year 2: Zach 
Year 3: Leo 
Year 4: Stephen 
Year 5:  Alex 
Year 6:  Bobby 
RP:  Noah 

Birthdays this week  
Toby (8)  
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Events for Spring 1 Term 
 

Monday 17th April  School reopens at 8.40am  
Monday 24th April  Wear blue accessories and raise money for Type 1 Diabetes  
Monday 24th April 

9-10am 
SEND coffee morning led by Mrs Arnaud 
 

Tuesday 25th April  Year 1 and 2 Safety Central visits  
Wednesday 26th April  Mini Kickers event  

Friday 28th April  Own clothes day for donation of bottles for the tombola 
Monday 1st May   BANK HOLIDAY SCHOOL CLOSED  
Friday 5th May  Kings Coronation celebration from 2.30pm Families invited 

Children to wear red, white and blue and donate a cake for the 
cake stall. Please see additional letter.  

 
Monday 8th May  BANK HOLIDAY SCHOOL CLOSED  

Tuesday 9th- May- 
Friday 12th May  

KS2 SATS week  

Monday 22nd May   SPORTS DAY 
EYFS/KS1- 9.10-10.00 
KS2- 2-3pm  
Weather permitting- More information has been sent out   

Monday 17th July  End of year reports go home  
Thursday 20th July  School closes for summer at 1.15pm  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Our new Facebook page is now live. Please log on to see more.  

 
Frodsham Primary Academy 
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